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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #11
April 17, 2012
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:07pm with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carol Perruso-Brown, Vice Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Doug Butler, Lou Caron, Ali Chu , Nicki Genovese, DeeDee Green, Marianne Hata, Nathan Jensen, Pat Kearney, Tom Kelty, Michael Losquadro, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Paul Ratanasiripong, Doug Robinson, Maria Slaughter, Jalal Torabzadeh 

Excused:  Ryan Beck

2. The agenda for the meeting was approved.
3. The minutes of the April 3, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously. 
4. Announcements
a. The next and last URC meeting of Spring 2012 will occur on May 1, 2012.  Also, on May 1, the organizational meeting with new and continuing members for 2012-13 will occur.
5. Budget Update – AVP Ted Kadowaki provided a campus specific report
a. RPP co-chairs sent out a message to all Vice Presidents stating that some additional revenues have materialized by increasing headcounts while maintaining FTES targets. 
b. The implemented strategy was to limit enrollment to 13 units, and going up to 16 units in August; this will increase our headcounts and financial resources.  Additional revenue predicted to be just under $2.2 million (one time money).  This money has been sent to the divisions on a pro rata basis.  AA share is about $1.4m.
c. Enrollment will go down in 2013-2014; thus, we cannot anticipate the same extra revenue that is likely in 2012-2013 due to the increase in student enrollment.
6. Enrollment Update-Vice Provost David Dowell
a. Out of the country, so no report at this time.
b. Chair Soni provided a handout with number of sections and student enrollment by college for Spring 2011 and Spring 2012 and the change overtime.
7. Reports

a. Mandatory Freshman Housing – Director of Housing; Time Certain -- 1:45 pm 
i. Carol Roberts-Corb gave a presentation and handout regarding the mandatory freshman housing policy, which is:  First-time freshman are required to live in University Housing during their first year at CSULB.  Several CSUs (N = 5) have implemented this policy, as have other colleges and universities (N = 450).  Students are not required to live in University Housing if they are 21 years of age or older and/or will be living at home with a parent(s) or legal guardian(s) during their entire freshman year.  The handout also included the following:

1. Background of the policy

a. Policy has been in effect for two academic years.
b. Implemented to aid in retention and to support student academic and personal success.
2. Implementation

a. Incoming students are informed of the policy via Admission notifications, Housing emails, University Outreach, websites, etc.
b. Warnings are sent to those who do not comply by the priority deadline.
c. Registration holds placed on those who do not comply.
3. Statistics 
a. The percentage of all first time freshmen that live in Housing has risen somewhat steadily since 2006, from 22% to 37%.

b. Occupancy rates for the residence halls and the residential learning college (RLC) have increased since the implementation of the policy.

8. Unfinished Business
a. Proposed Minor in Queer Studies – Second Reading:  Associate Dean Wiley; Time Certain – 1:15 pm
i. The minor in Queer Studies was approved unanimously.
b. Proposed Nursing Education Certificate – Second Reading:  CHHS Dean Millar and Chair Huckabay and Graduate Advisor Savitri Singh; Time Certain – 1:30 pm
i. The Nursing Education Certificate was approved unanimously.
c. Examine the change in MPP positions in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions in the last six years – Progress and Discussion:  Update by Pat Kearney et al.
i. Pat Kearney gave a PowerPoint presentation:
1. Data from 2005 to 2011 were analyzed; these were headcount and not full time equivalent data for each group. The research questions were as follows:
2. How has the headcount for MPPs, staff, and faculty changed?

a. Net counts were provided:  Large decrease of tenure-track faculty, slight decrease of lecturers, very slight increase in MPPs, and a decrease in staff positions was noted.
3. How has FTES changed?
a. FTES per MPP headcount has stayed consistent, by staff was about the same, per TT faculty and lecturers a slight increase.

4. Comparison of total salaries by headcount for MPP, staff, and faculty

a. MPPs make larger salaries, on average, followed by TT faculty, staff, and lastly lecturers

b. Salary averages have resulted in an overall increase, which is about the same for all groups across the last seven years.

5.  How has the average salary per student FTE changed overtime?

a. In total numbers, we have increased salaries for each group; all increases have been very modest.

6. The subcommittee will provide an Executive Summary of the presentation at the next meeting.
d. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Progress and Discussion: Update by Nicki Genovese, Kaoru Oguri, et. al.
i. Gave a presentation (with handouts) regarding the Academic Affairs budget, in comparison to the other Divisions, with three-year trends and provided some summary findings and conclusions.  One example is the downsizing of lecturers.
ii. Will try to provide some draft recommendations for consideration by Council.
e. Lottery expenditures over the last five years – Continued discussion on expenditures and the allocation process.  No time for discussion.
9. New Business
10. The meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie


THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED

